
Report CRFF-RCN 
 
We did not meet during the summer months, and although we intended to re-
start our activities in the fall, we were only to meet twice due to scheduling 
conflicts and other unforeseen events. 
 
 
In order to bring the committee closer to the community, I had meeting with 
the Co-ordinator of AGIR Ms. Hamida Melouane.  AGIR is an umbrella 
organization for women’s’ groups in the Outaouais region.  The organization 
addresses issues pertaining to education, violence, health, family, 
immigration, employment etc.  
 
In October and December 2012 I attended the Coordination Committee of 
AGIR during which I made two presentations on the cuts taking place within 
the Public Service and its implications for the National Capital Region. 
 
On October members of CRFF-RCN and I participated in the organized 
march called Take the Night Back. 
 
In October we had a Conference call to discuss the coming regional and 
national PSAC Women Conferences. 
 
I attended the women shelter’s fund raising breakfast of the Ailes-des-
Vallées in Thurso. 
 
On December 9 about 10 women PSAC members, among them a retiree of 
PSAC attended the Mayor of Gatineau’s Breakfast. 


